711Gy

From: Glen A Warner

To: Sheilagh Edmonds

Date: 11/12/2007

Subject: Re: Letter in regard to 5 Kindling Crescent - North West

Community Council

Ms. Edmonds: I sent your referral from NWCC to Norma Bennett who is presently
acting for Adrian Fuller. I did speak to inspector Colleen Smith who did
review the correspondence of November 21, 2007, from SRA to Councilloxr Brad
Johns. Colleen has been to the site in the area and including Lawson Estates
located on the 0l1d Sackville Road. Works undertaken by 3099555 Nova Scotia
Limited at this location have contributed silt/sediment to a tributary to the
Little Sackville River. As a result, the department issued a directive under
s.71 of the Environment Act requiring the owner to install several erosion
control measures to mitigate the release of sediment. We are continuing to
follow-up with this company and will keep you apprised as inspections
continue. Please advise Councillor Johns. Any questions relating to the above
property or directive can be sent to my attention.

Glen Warner

Compliance & Inspection Coordinator

Nova Scotia Department of the Environment & Labour
Environmental Monitoring & Compliance, Central Region
1595 Bedford Highway, Suite 224

Bedford, Nova Scotia

Canada B4A 3Y4

(£) (902)424-3856
(£) (902)424-0597
e-mail : warnerga@gov.ns.ca

CC: "Norma J Bennett" <BENNETNJ@gov.ng.cas>, "Adrian M Fullex"
<FULLERAM@goOvV.NS.ca>



